Road Safety and Cycle Path

We appreciate your patience as everyone has been adjusting to our new flexible drop-off time as result of government guidance. We are very lucky at Wynyard to have a parent/carer carpark and drop-off bays; however, like all schools, we experience heavy traffic at key pick-up and drop-off times. We have continued to contact the local authority to seek support with some of the issues that parents have reported, including the use of mobile phones whilst driving. Should you have any significant concerns, we would encourage you to report them to the relevant authorities.

We would continue to encourage parents/ carers and children to cycle, scooter or walk to school. Please be aware, the path into school is separated into pedestrian and cycle lanes, so we ask that you remain aware of these when entering the site.

School Library

We are very excited about our Library re-opening next week.

Thank you so much to everyone that has returned their loaned books.

If you still have outstanding library books at home, please return them to school as soon as possible.



We hope families enjoy sharing these lovely books!

Changes to Contact Details

If there have been any changes to key contact details, including phone numbers and emails, since you filled in a data pack for your child, please contact the school office to ensure we have the most up to date information. Please also let us know if any of the permissions, e.g. photography, for your child have changed.

Forest Schools

On Thursday, Year 4 will be taking part in an educational forest school lesson led by our forest school leader, Chris. Please ensure children wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather and bring a waterproof coat. We also ask that any long hair is tied back for this session.

Naming Belongings

Please could parents/carers ensure that all children's belongings are labelled so that we can easily return items of uniform or clothing when they found.



Newsletter

Monday 16th September 2024

Stars of the Week

Our stars of the week for last week are:

Nursery: Louis Class 1: Matilda Class 2: Oscar H
Class 3: Ruby Class 4: Sophie Class 5: Parker
Class 6: Harper Class 7: Bobbie Class 8: Oliver
Class 9: Ella Class 10: Rose Class 11: Jaxon
Class 12: Naia Class 13: Sofia Class 14: Poppy
Whole School Award: Yorke (Class 4)



Friends of Wynyard Primary

Autumn Newsletter

We are delighted to share our first newsletter for this new school year. If you'd like to know more about what we do, then please have a read of our Autumn Newsletter, which is attached.

Asda Cashpot for schools

A huge thank you to those who have signed up to the Cashpot for schools.

We have already raised over £130, which is fantastic.

There's still time to sign up! A reminder of how to choose our school is included in this email.

Wreath Making Workshops

Bookings for our Wreath Making Classes in November are filling up fast.

See attached poster for more information on each class and how to book your place.

School Council and Reading Leads

Elections took place for School Councillors and Reading Leads on Friday. Staff were impressed with the speeches given by children and the passion with which they spoke. Our new school council and reading leaders will feature on next week's newsletter.

Waterproof Coats

As the weather starts to turn more autumnal, please can you make sure all children bring an appropriate coat, preferably waterproof, to school daily. Children do take part in activities outside wherever possible so an outdoor coat everyday is essential.

Harvest Celebrations

As Autumn has arrived, we are starting to think about harvest time and our annual collection for a local food bank. We were blown away by the generosity of families last year! We will be celebrating Harvest in October and will once again be asking if families can donate. More details will be provided in the coming weeks.